MINUTES CITY OF HARTFORD NOVEMBER 19, 2018

The City Council of the City of Hartford, Alabama, met in the conference room in city hall at 6:00 p.m. on November 19, 2018. The following members were present: Mayor Pro Tem Wendel Nolen, Jo Ann Lindsey, Bobby Burks, Ken Hales, and Paul Fondren.

Others in attendance: Vicky Marsh, Annie Ward, Dennis Dorriety, Vernon Alford, Andy Hovey, Jason Eubanks, Sarah Hodges, Rene Baker, Jeff Sorrells and Neil Strickland.

Mayor Pro Tem Wendel Nolen called the meeting to order and Councilmember Fondren opened with prayer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

With the council having read the minutes from the regular meeting of November 5, 2018, Mayor Pro Tem Nolen asked the wishes of the council. Councilmember Hales moved to approve the minutes of November 5, 2018, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Lindsey. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

AGENDA:

- 1. MAYOR PRO TEM DECLARE MAYOR'S SEAT VACANT Mayor Pro Tem Nolen declared the mayor's seat vacant and asked for nominations for mayor. Councilmember Fondren moved to nominate Wendel Nolen. Councilmember Burks stated that he was not able to vote on the matter because he has not had a chance to talk to anyone. After a discussion with the attorney, no action was taken. Councilmember Hales moved to table the matter, including nominations, to the next meeting, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Lindsey. Councilmember Lindsey, Councilmember Burks and Councilmember Hales voted yea. Mayor Pro Tem Nolen declared the motion carried by majority vote.
- 2. **SET DATE FOR ANNUAL SAFETY MEETING** The annual safety meeting was set for Tuesday, December 11, at noon.
- 3. **ONE-TIME PAY INCREASE** Councilmember Fondren moved that the one-time increase be the same as last year, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Lindsey. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof. (See attached schedule)

ADJOURNMENT:

With there being no other business to come before this meeting of November 19, 2018, Councilmember Fondren moved to adjourn, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Burks. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

Presiding Officer